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rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced,
stored in a retrieval system, or transmitted, in any form or by any
means, electronic, mechanical, photocopying, recording or
otherwise,
without the prior written permission of the author and the
publishers.
  



  

    

      


    
  



  

    
The
scanning, uploading, and distribution of this book via the Internet
or via any other means without the permission of the author is
illegal and punishable by law. Please purchase only authorized
electronic editions, and do not participate in or encourage
electronic piracy of copyrighted materials.
  



  

    

      


    
  







  

    


  



  

    


  



  

    


  



  

    

      


    
  



  

    

      


    
  



  

    

      


    
  


 




 






  

    

      
Disclaimer
Notice:
    
  



  

    
Please
note the information contained in this document is for educational
and entertainment purposes only. Every attempt has been made to
provide accurate, up to date and completely reliable information.
No
warranties of any kind are expressed or implied.
  



  

    

      


    
  



  

    
Readers
acknowledge that the author is not engaging in the rendering of
legal, financial, medical or professional advice. By reading this
document, the reader agrees that under no circumstances are we
responsible for any losses, direct or indirect, which are incurred
as
a result of the use of information contained within this document,
including, but not limited to, errors, omissions, or
inaccuracies.
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The
  Law of Attraction has been highly publicized and has become the
  topic
  of books, CDs, and seminars. 






  

    
The
    Secret
  






  
,






  

  a 2006 best seller, brought the Law of Attraction to the
  forefront
  for millions of people. Many have tried to put the Law of
  Attraction
  into practice only to end up with mixed results or
  disappointment.
  The most fundamental reason for this is that most discussions
  about
  the Law of Attraction approach it from a perspective that is
  






  

    limited
    by our belief system
  






  
.


  


    

      


    
  



  

    
When
I think of my childhood, I remember an old poster that I had on the
wall of my room. The poster showed a seagull gracefully soaring
against a vast blue sky with the words, "They can because they
think they can." For every person who has not been able to
manifest as they hoped, these words echo the reason why.
  



  

    

      


    
  




  
As
  long as we try to manifest from the mindset of the average
  person, we
  will not be able to experience our potential for manifesting. The
  reason is that conscious manifesting requires shifting from the
  common mindset to one that is conducive to manifesting. The
  problem
  is not that manifesting is difficult. The problem is that most of
  us
  lack control of our manifesting abilities. Unless we learn to
  take
  charge of the manifesting process, we will be like a person who
  gets
  behind the wheel of a car who has never learned to drive. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
I
  need to clarify a statement that I just made. Learning to
  manifest
  consciously is less about taking “charge” as it is learning to
  allow and accept our current experience of life. Perhaps a more
  accurate way to describe manifesting is to compare it to trying
  to
  remember someone’s name. We try to remember the person’s name
  without success. When we stop trying to remember the name, the
  name
  comes to us. Manifesting works the same way. The universe, or
  consciousness, does not make an effort to manifest. Manifesting
  occurs effortlessly. 




  

    

      


    
  



  

    
At
every moment of our lives, new manifestations are appearing before
us, manifestations that we attracted. We just have to contemplate
our
bodies to recognize this. At every moment, new cells are replacing
old cells, and complex physiological processes are occurring. Each
of
these new cells or physiological processes is the result of a new
potential manifesting itself.
  



  

    

      


    
  



  

    
To
become conscious manifesters, we need to do the same thing that we
would do anytime we want to learn a new skill, which is to look for
someone who is already doing it and model them. By learning to
model
the qualities of the universe, we can become conscious manifesters.
This book explores the characteristics of consciousness (I use

  
  

    

      
universe

    
  
  

    
and

  
  

    

      
consciousness

    
  
  

    
interchangeably
throughout this book) and how to adopt these characteristics in our
lives.
  



  

    

      


    
  




  
Adopting
  the characteristics for manifesting is the secondary reason
  behind
  why this book was written. My ultimate hope is that by embracing
  these qualities, you will discover 


  

    the
    truth of who you are
  


  
,
  which is more profound than anything you could ever manifest.
  




  

    

      


    
  




  
This
  book is designed to be a practical, step-by-step guide. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
There
  are exercises waiting for you with each step. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
My
  intention is to help you transform on a deeper level and enjoy
  the
  process. 



















 








 










 








 







                    
                

                
            

            
        

    
        
            
                
                
                    
                    
                        Chapter 1: The Truth about Manifesting
                    

                    
                    
                

                
                
                    
                    


The
  truth about manifesting is that we have been doing it every
  moment of
  our lives; we are just unaware of it. It is the lack of this
  awareness that leads us to believe that manifesting does not work
  for
  us, or that it works with limited results.


  


    


  




  
Anytime
  that we dream at night, we experience ourselves as a projection
  of
  our sleeping self. The projected self, the dream self,
  experiences
  and engages with its dream world. Just as in our waking life
  where we
  believe we are a separate entities inhabiting the “real world,”
  our dream self believes that it’s separate in its dream world.
  




  

    

      


    
  




  
It
  is only when awaken that we realize that which we experienced
  during
  the night was just a dream. What we often do not take time to
  contemplate is that our sleeping self-manifested both our dream
  self
  and its dream world. Unlike our waking experience, our sleeping
  self-manifested our dream experience without any effort. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
Both
  our dream experience and our “real world” experience are
  projections of consciousness. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
We
  can think of the manifestation process like an old movie or a
  slide
  projector. Unlike the modern day projectors that are digitized,
  older
  movie projectors worked by projecting a beam of light through a
  film
  strip or slide, as in the slide projector. The image from the
  film
  strip or slide is then projected on to a screen. Similarly, we
  project consciousness, or awareness, on thought. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
Thought
  is like an individual frame of a film strip or slide. It is
  projected
  by the light of consciousness onto to the screen of our minds,
  resulting in what we refer to as “experience.” In this case, the
  screen is also consciousness. In fact, the thought, projection of
  thought, resulting experience, and the screen itself are all
  aspects
  of consciousness. 




  

    

      


    
  



  

    
Going
back to the movie projector metaphor, the image that appears on the
screen and the screen itself are inseparable, just as the image and
the projected light are inseparable from each other. The challenge
that we have in manifesting is that we believe that we are separate
from that which we want to manifest. Just as the light beam is
inseparable from the image, we are inseparable from that which we
want to manifest. It is this sense of separateness that creates our
sense of difficulty in manifesting.
  



  

    

      


    
  




  
If
  you can entertain the parallel between the manifestation process
  and
  the dream world, here is a metaphor for the truth of who you are,
  and
  that metaphor is deep sleep. Deep sleep is like a slide projector
  without a slide. The beam of light travels into empty space
  without
  any slide to project. Deep sleep is like the movie projector
  without
  a film strip. The only thing that is being projected is the light
  itself. 




  

    

      


    
  




  
During
  deep sleep, you have no sense of separation since there is
  nothing to
  experience, and you lose all sense of yourself. For this reason,
  deep
  sleep is a metaphor for pure consciousness. 




  

    

      


    
  



  

    
All
manifestation arises from consciousness. Without consciousness, no
manifestation could exist. You are the projection of pure
consciousness. Your experience of yourself, and your world, are the
projected images of your mind. The more that we can adopt the
characteristics of pure consciousness, the more we can successfully
manifest.
  



  

    

      


    
  




  
Because
  everyone is at a different level of self-awareness, the next
  chapter
  will focus on techniques that most people can identify with. In
  Chapter 3, we will discuss advanced techniques for challenging
  your
  beliefs and perceptions of being a separate self and provide you
  the
  opportunity to explore deeper levels of
awareness.


  

    

      


    
  




 Ultimately,
  it’s
  the realization of who you are at the most fundamental level that
  will allow you to take your manifestation ability to a whole new
  level. 



 





                    
                

                
            

            
        

    
        
            
                
                
                    
                    
                        Chapter 2: Lower-Level Teachings
                    

                    
                    
                

                
                
                    
                    


The
  lower the level of our resistance, the higher the frequency of
  our
  life condition will be for manifesting.


  


    


  




  
This
  understanding dates back to the origin of religion. There are
  fundamental tenets that have been exposed by most, if not all
  religious traditions that can guide us in lowering our
  resistance.
  These tenets were proposed by the original teachers of the
  religions
  that we know today, such as Jesus and the Buddha. The reason why
  these teachers exposed these tenets is because they understood
  that
  all of our sufferings could be relieved by lowering our
  resistance
  and raising the frequency of our life condition. 




  

    

      


    
  



  

    
The
tenets that I speak of are not a mystery. Most of us have been
taught
of their importance since we were children. They include
forgiveness,
appreciation, humbleness, gratitude, intention, and service to
others.
  



  

    

      


    
  


 

  
In
  addition to these tenets, I have added the unity or oneness of
  life.
  Though this tenet may be less known, it is implicit to all the
  other
  tenets. The following is what the Bible says of these
  tenets:



  

    

      


    
  



  
	

  

    

      
Forgiveness:
    
  
  

    

      

              But I tell you, love your enemies and pray for those
      who persecute
              you.
    
  
  

    

            Matthew 5:43
  


        

  
	

  

    

      
Appreciation
              or Gratitude:
    
  
  

    

      

              Make a joyful noise unto the LORD, all ye lands.
    
  
  

    

            Psalm 100
  


        

  
	

  

    

      
Humbleness:
    
  
  

    

      

              Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing
      with one
              another in love. 
    
  
  

    
Ephesians
            4:2
  


        

  
	

  

    

      
Intention
    
  
  

    

      
:
              Turn from evil and do good; seek peace and pursue
      it.
    
  
  

    

            Psalm 34:14
  


        

  
	

  

    

      
Service
              to others:
    
  
  

    

      

              Feed the hungry, and help those in trouble. Then your
      light will
              shine out from the darkness, and the darkness around
      you will be as
              bright as noon.
    
  
  

    

            Isaiah 58:10
  


        

  
	

  

    

      
Oneness:
    
  
  

    

      

              On that day you will know that I am in My Father, and
      you are in Me,
              and I am in you
    
  
  

    
.
            John 14:20
  







 









  
The
  fact that these tenets are universal points to the mutual
  understanding by the founders of the world’s religions. These
  founders understood the manifestation process. However, their
  true
  intent was often misconstrued when their teachings were
  transcribed
  into writings. What was intended to be a parable was taken
  literally.
  The wisdom that was attributed to Jesus or the Buddha exists
  within
  the depth of the lives of each one of us. Learning to manifest is
  about getting in touch with the part of ourselves which is
  universal.
  














